Regular Monthly Meeting January 5, 2009

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Monday, January 5, 2009 at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, Bob Peters and William Albertini present.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The monthly police report was read.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses.

Public Comment:

Mr. Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, asked if a state police officer working for the police department. Mr. Herman stated that Trooper Phillips is offering administrative assistance to the department, however, Jason Domenick is the Officer in Charge.

Mr. Allen also asked if a committee would be used to evaluate the candidates for the new Chief of Police, and if the committee could have more township residents on it. Mr. Herman stated that the board would take that under consideration.

Mrs. Dee Holser, Gardner Stop Road, asked how do you get onto the committee. Mr. Herman stated that the Board of Supervisors would make the appointment.

Mr. Allen, asked what areas are being considered for sewer line expansion. Mr. Herman stated that the engineering is currently being developed as per the requirements of the Act 537 Plan as mandated by DEP. The plan is to cover the sanitary sewer needs township wide, however, the engineering, along with DEP will determine the areas to be serviced.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Peters to adjourn.